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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

January 14, 2000

TO:

JULIAN BURKE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER



MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

STATE
SB 1102 (Murray) is scheduled to be reconsidered by the Senate Transportation Committee on January 20, 2000.  This bill would require that any transit zone created in Los Angeles County abide by the same conflict of interest requirement as the MTA pursuant to SB 89 (Hayden-1998).  Due to deadlines in the legislative calendar, the Rules Committee must first grant a waiver for this bill to be heard by the Senate Transportation Committee.  The Rules Committee will meet on January 19, 2000.

LOCAL

City of Los Angeles
Today, the Los Angeles City Council voted (approved 11-0; absent Bernson, Galanter, Goldberg, Ferraro) to approve a motion (Chick, Svorinich, Bernson) relative to whether the City of Los Angeles is at risk of losing any State transportation funds it has received or expects to receive. 

The approved motion is as follows:

1. Instruct the Department of Transportation (DOT) to prepare a report, in consultation with the Chief Legislative Analyst and the City Administrative Officer, for presentation to the Council by February 11, 2000, discussing:  (1) Issues raised in the Governor’s address; (2) whether the City is at risk of losing any State transportation funds it has received or expects to receive; and (3) what action the City must take to ensure retention of these funds;  

2. Instruct DOT to consult with the Metropolitan Transportation Authority (MTA) and include in its report information regarding: (1) The amount and status of State transportation funds allocated to the MTA for joint City-MTA funded projects; (2) a listing of MTA projects receiving jeopardized State funds that are within the boundaries of the City of Los Angeles, but not funded by the City; and (3) steps which must be taken to ensure retention of these funds.

If you should have any questions, please contact Claudette A. Moody, Director Government Relations at (213) 922-2237.

�








